



EESCC Meeting Minutes

August 3rd, 2022
Sizzler

Attendees:17: Hope Mueller, Licia Shultz, Jamie Black, Keith Olsen, Mike & Gail Glass, Bren and Lorin Wamsley, Simon Levear, Tim and Peggy Steck, Jim and Bonnie Mueller, Jared Haas, John Schmidt, Ted Ledgard and Dan Mullin.

Vice President, Hope Mueller called the meeting to order at 7:01 pm.

Peggy Steck read the July 2022 meeting minutes. They were approved as read.

Treasurer, Jim Mueller read the Treasurer's report. It was approved as read.

Old Business

501(c)(3) Update – Licia - Next meeting is Wednesday the 10th, at Jamie's house.

They had a fun Bar B Q at Jamie's house for the last meeting. All the foundation folks, family members and others were in attendance.

Venues – Lorin Wamsley – WP is ready for us. They are expecting the cleanup crew Thursday. VRC is ready for us at the end of August. The Crossfit building is now a DMV and its parking lot is no longer available to us.

Lorin has tried to make contact with the lot in glide. He is using the contact info from the sign at the lot and has only been able to leave voice messages and no one has replied. He is not even sure if the contact info is correct.

Trailer insurance for theft – Bonnie – Nothing New. The plan is to inventory at the WP event while items are out of the trailer.

Event 5 & 6 Event planning – Jamie and Hope have the course maps done and brought them for review. WP costs \$1400 for the weekend. Jamie and Hope will reserve camping spots for EESCC people who do all the work to put on the event. Potties are ordered (Bert does this way in advance).

Lot dogs will be there.

Trailers will arrive on site Thursday when the lot is cleaned. If no one is able to tow the Registration trailer back Sunday evening, Hope volunteered to go up Monday and bring it back.

Bonnie suggested in the future, we go up a month or so early and do some patching on the pavement (Maybe).

Then it was suggested by Jim (I think) that we ditch WP and just use HooDoo instead. The location is less expensive, the lot is bigger and the pavement is better.

Brothers' car collection – Simon – 51 people are signed up so far. Its on the calendar for our date of Sept 25th. We will bring it up at the drivers' meetings at Event 5 & 6.

New Business:

Event 7 & 8 Planning – Jim and bonnie will do the courses, including the IROC. Licia will manage the IROC. Will worry about trailers later. We will grid on the river side and put the registration trailer and Tech on the opposite side.

Additional Agenda Items:

Bonnie – She looked up Cold fire extinguishers. She found they are great for every kind of fire except for electrical. They are used by police and fire departments and forest fire fighters. They are not corrosive for engines and can be sprayed directly on a person.

Bonnie – the helmet liners are expected to arrive Thursday, so she will bring them if they come in. We will not charge for them unless someone wants to keep theirs. The plan is for people to use one and then put it in a used bin and they will be washed and re-used.

Jamie/Licia – The Banquet site is reserved for Nov 5th. Waiting for more info from VRC inn. We will play the “do you got a” game, so start gathering random items to bring to the banquet.

Newsletter release – Next week, after the event.

Homework Assignments

News Articles will be written by the following individuals and are submitted to Peggy Steck no later than the first Friday following the monthly meeting.

August – Hope

September – Jerry

October -

November -

The meeting was adjourned at 7:58 pm.